
 Langold Village Hall Financial Policy & Procedures 

Preamble 

Our hiring policy is one of low hire charges and high utilisation, as this maximises the affordability of the Hall to the community & encourages diversity.  Any excess income after expenditure (keeping the required level of reserves) is routinely spent on projects to refurbish and improve the hall’s facilities for the benefit of the user community, with from time to time additional financial support from grant funding. 

The policy is to provide an appropriate framework for managing the village halls finances and which provides the management committee with assurance that all the financial transactions of the village hall are being properly accounted for, and ensures that they are fully conversant at all times with the village halls financial position. 

Managing and Accounting for Income 

Bookings for the hall both regular and ad hoc are dealt with by the bookings clerk, who collects the hire charges at the time of the event and delivers the monies to the treasurer. Bookings are recorded on the office planner so that invoices can be produced when necessary.
All income transactions are entered into the accounts monthly. Cash and cheque receipts are banked regularly. 

Managing and Accounting for Expenditure 

With the agreement of the management committee most items are paid for by cheque with the occasional direct bank transfer when cheque payment isn’t acceptable,  Utilities are paid for by direct debit and the caretaker’s / bookings clerk and treasurers wages by standing order.  Cheques require two authorised signatories. 
All expenditure transactions are entered into the accounts on a monthly basis. 

Bank Reconciliations 
Monthly reconciliations with the bank account provide the principal method of maintaining a tight, transparent control over Langold Village Hall cash and the use of the online payment facility. 



Reporting to the Management Committee & Annual General Meeting 

A report of the monthly Bank reconciliation and is presented at each meeting held and year to date income and expenditure is presented to the management committee at the AGM.




Financial Reserves 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Management committee wish the reserves to be maintained at at least £15k in order that a sufficient amount be available should any emergency works be required or a short term drop in bookings occurs.
 
Year End Reporting 

All books are sent to Community Accounting Plus 7 Mansfield Rd, Nottingham NG1 4FG to produce the Year End Financial Accounts. 

Appointment of Treasurer 

The Langold Village Hall treasurer must have adequate experience of club/society treasury functions, but a formal accounting qualification is not a necessity. Experience of drafting successful applications for grant funding or bank loans is useful. The level of computing and accounting literacy must be such that the treasurer can take on the operation of the chosen bookkeeping software and be competent in the development and use of spreadsheets. The treasurer must also have the ability to interpret and present the accounting information in order to communicate the charity’s financial position to fellow trustees
